
 

 
Sons of the American Legion 

Detachment of Vermont 

Detachment Executive Committee Meeting 

January 26th, 2019 
 

  
1. Commander Steve England led the SAL team to the joint opening meeting at 9:00 AM. We 

witnessed opening ceremonies including a presentation on the “Building of the American Flag” 

by the Green Mtn. Chapter 527 of the National Sojourners Inc. and the military 

Childrens/Military Childs Table Setting led by Corrinna Colson, Dept of Vermont ALA Vice 

President.  

 

2. Commander Steve England called the meeting to order at 10 A.M. The opening prayer was given 

by Chaplain Henry Cleveland. Sgt-At-Arms Jim McSparran reported no visitors for the meeting 

and then posted the POW/MIA banner and Blue Star banner. The Pledge of Allegiance was 

led by Sr. Vice Commander Dave Hendee. 
 

3. Adjutant Colety read the roll call and a quorum was announced.  

 

4. A Motion was made by Dave Hendee and seconded by Marc Colety to dispense of the reading 

and accept the minutes from the previous meeting. The motion passed.  

 

5. Finance Office Scolaro presented the finance report to the DEC. A motion was made by Jeremy   

Revell seconded by Chris Handfield. The motion passed. 

 

6. Committees. – Full committee reports were deferred until the regular meeting. 

 

7. Sick Call and Relief. - 4th District Commander David Woodcock is in recovery from heart 

surgery. He has improved and can take calls at (802) 733-4169.  Jim DuQuette, Commander Sq. 

23 is recovering from a stroke. Squadron 10 member, Bob Stockett beginning to show slight 

improvement from serious stroke.  

 

8. Notes and Correspondence. None 

 

9. Old Business. None 

 



 

10. New Business.  

• John Waite reported the Unofficial Eastern Regional Gathering Vermont advertisement 

cost is $50. John Waite made a motion, Henry Cleveland seconded, to purchase the ad. 

The motion  passed.  

• John Waite discussed our annual Washington conference wreath purchase. John cannot 

go this year but NVC Mike Cotton will place the wreath for us. A motion made to expend 

$150 on the wreath by Henry Cleveland and seconded by Dave Hendee. The motion 

passed. 

 

11. Other Business: Commander Steve’s testimonial will be on May 11th. Notices will be coming 

out soon. 

 

12.  Chaplain Henry Cleveland read our closing prayer.  

 

13. Commander England adjourned the meeting at 10:35 A.M.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Marc Colety 

 
Marc Colety - Adjutant 

 


